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	To all Headteachers and Finance Managers,
Bradford Schools

	


22 May 2015
Dear Colleague,

The Implementation of a living wage in schools

The Council has committed to the implementation of a living wage for non-schools Council staff from mid-2015/16, subject to consultation with staff and trade unions about implementation. The current living wage rate is £7.85 per hour. Please note that implementation of this does not commit the Council to pay any future increases in living wage rate; such decisions will be considered in the annual budget consultation and setting processes. The implementation of a living wage forms part of the Council’s strategy to boost the local economy in a sustainable way.

As schools will be aware from the Authority’s budget guidance, the Council also resolved on 26 February to engage in appropriate discussion and consultation with schools about the implications for schools staff with a view to the implementation of a similar measure.
For pay equality reasons, where the Council implements a £7.85 per hour living wage rate for non-school staff, community and voluntary controlled schools would be required to implement this. This is because, for these schools, the Council is the employer. All other types of maintained school (voluntary aided, trust and foundation) and academies, and other providers (including Further Education settings) would not be required per se to implement this, as Bradford Council is not the employer. However, there potentially would be a ‘moral’ pressure to do so, and also ‘market forces’ may necessitate this. The Council anticipates that schools will also wish to implement this policy.
This matter was discussed at the Schools Forum on 20 May 2015 and it was resolved “That wider consultation takes place by letter and through Bradford Schools Online in time for feedback to be included in the report to the Executive in June.” The Schools Forum also resolved that a more detailed impact assessment for individual schools and settings is completed and the matter be presented to the governor forums.

The purpose of this letter is to draw this matter to your attention and to enable schools and other stakeholders to provide feedback, should they wish to do so, to the Executive’s meeting in June on the implementation of a living wage in schools. Following the Executive’s meeting, the Council will continue to consult and work with schools on its implementation.
The report presented to the Schools Forum can be found on Bradford Schools Online here (document reference EN). It is recommended that you read this report. The report identifies the key elements that schools and other stakeholders may wish to consider in providing feedback to the Executive, in particular:

· This policy would be implemented within existing values of delegated budgets. School Funding Team, in its initial discussions with individual schools about budgets, has found that a number of schools are making provision for a living wage (using a simple estimate of scale point 11 within their HCSS Software).

· There may be a knock on cost to pay enhancements such as overtime and shift allowances. Schools will need clear guidance on the implications and implementation.

· There potentially may also be knock-on implications to maintain the differential in pay for staff with supervisory responsibilities who are currently paid below, or slightly more than, the £7.85 per hour rate. This would need to be carefully considered, especially in community and voluntary controlled schools, where individual schools must not, for pay equality reasons, vary from the Council’s agreed pay and grading structure. This is likely to be something that will need to be considered and managed corporately across the whole Council, including schools. Again, schools will need clear guidance and support in implementing this correctly.

Should you wish to provide feedback to the Executive’s meeting in June please do so by email to either andrew.redding@bradford.gov.uk or tim.barker@bradford.gov.uk no later than Friday 5 June 2015.

As stated above, following the Executive’s meeting, the Council will continue to consult and work with schools on the implementation of this living wage.
Yours sincerely,
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Andrew Redding

School Funding Team
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